PROFESSIONAL CIVIL LAW NOTARY ASSOCIATION

Meeting Minutes March 13, 2018
The regular meeting of the Professional Civil Law Notary Association was called to order by Henry Taylor Jr., President, at 6:35 p.m. on Tuesday, March 13, 2018, in the Southern Hills Business Association Conference Center at 9701 Baird Rd., Shreveport, LA 71118.  

Members who signed in for the meeting were:  Melinda M. Basco, Glinda DuBois, Terri Dupont, Mike Dickson, Henry Taylor, Alan Warren, Mary Gregory, Fred Jeter and Judy Case.

Guest:  Leslie Nolan and new member.
Speaker for the meeting was Henry Taylor.  President Taylor presented information on the Electronic Signature requirements and where to find more information about the process.  He also spoke about the Second Class Notary and what rules are required to become a Second Class Notary.   President Taylor said U Tube has a video on electronic signature.  
Mike Dickson gave a report on some prefiled and possible draft legislative bills.  Two different bills garnered the most discussion – eNotarization and “second” class Notary.  There are 2 bills, one in the House, one in the Senate advocating for an eNotary and eNotarial Acts.  ENotarization would involve two-way video conferencing and other technology.  The “second” class Notary would create a new “notary public” position.  Current notaries would become “civil law notary public”.  This is in draft status now; as of yesterday it had not been filed.  We have been in contact with the LNA in arguing against the passage of a “second” class notary public.  If the draft is introduced as a bill, we need to be diligent in contacting our respective representatives and senators, as well as members of the committee that would be considering the bill.  

Minutes 

The minutes for the February 13, 2018 meeting were posted on the association’s website.  Minutes were approved as posted with a motion by Glinda DuBois, and seconded by Terri Dupont.
Treasurer’s Report 

The treasurer’s report for February began with a balance of $11,472.34 with zero withdrawals  and deposits of $105.00 leaving a balance of $11,577.34.  Mike Dickerson, made motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and was seconded by Judy Case.  Currently we have 37 paid members.
Old Business
Nominating Committee

President : 

Alan Warren


Vice President:  

Mike Dickson


Treasury:  

Glinda DuBois

Secretary: 

Melinda Basco

Member At Large: 
Terri Dupont
Reminder to Budget and Audit Committees, reports are due in April, 2018. 

Budget Committee:     Michael Gray, Susan Fortenberry, Melinda Basco

Audit Committee:   Alan Warren, Cory Williams, Marie Williams

Reminder to pay PCLNA membership dues.
President Taylor called for all members to reach out to other notaries and invite them to attend our meetings.  Discussion was held on ways to increase membership and to get the members to attend the meeting.
Mention was made on the Notary Roundtable Talk and Alan Warren, chairperson is working on this project.

New Business 

Motion made by Glinda DuBois to adjourned meeting and seconded by Mary Gregory at 7:28 pm with the next meeting to take place April 10, 2018.

Melinda Basco
Melinda Basco, Secretary  
